Press Releases: Escalation of Violence
in Eastern Ghouta and Idlib, Syria

Press Statement
Heather Nauert

Department Spokesperson

Washington, DC
February 8, 2018

The United States is extremely concerned about escalating violence in Idlib,
the Damascus suburbs of Eastern Ghouta, and other areas of Syria threatened
by ongoing regime and Russian airstrikes. We are yet again appalled by the
recent reports of the Assad regime’s use of chemical weapons and the
escalation of bombings that has resulted in dozens of civilian deaths in the
last 48 hours, as well as the continued abhorrent attacks on civilian
infrastructure, including hospitals, which resulted in increased
displacement. These attacks must end now.

The United States supports the United Nations calling for a month-long
cessation of violence to allow the delivery of humanitarian supplies and the
urgent medical evacuation of over 700 civilians in Eastern Ghouta. Russia
must use its influence with Damascus to ensure the Syrian regime immediately
allows the UN to provide vital assistance to this extremely vulnerable
population.

We call on all parties to commit to the unconditional de-escalation of
violence and unhindered humanitarian access to address the humanitarian
disaster created by the Assad regime’s brutal attacks on these areas.
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